Pre-K News
November 25, 2019
Teacher Reflections:
 November has been a month focused on “family”.  We have thoroughly enjoyed all of your family photos.  The children were so proud to introduce their families and tell us something special about each family member.  Be sure to check out our Family Tree display.  You all look amazing!
Along with meeting each child’s family we have also been focusing on our “Pre-K Family”.  We learned a new song filled with sign language called, “We are a Family”.  We have also been discussing what a kind, caring and helpful family looks like.   Extending empathy towards others is something that develops in the Pre-K year and it is something we reinforce every day in our classroom (.  
Skills we are learning:

· The letters E, H, I – printing the letters with HWT formation as well as learning the sounds they make
· The numbers 1-5 – recognition, formation and ordinal use 
· Pencil and scissor grip – practice, practice, practice 
Children’s Highlights:
· Making dinner in “Gramma’s Kitchen”
· Carving and scooping out the inside of a pumpkin
· Painting Leaves and Fingerpainting pumpkins for our room displays
· Reading Todd Parr’s Family Books
· Name Cheers
· Five little pumpkin book
· Acting out the story of the First Thanksgiving
· Pre-K “Friendsgiving” Lunches  
Home/School Connection: 
Lively Letters:  Meet our recent Lively Letter characters – Freddy F, Ed E, Huffy H and Iggy I.  They are all in this week’s folder. Be sure to color and practice the sounds they make with your child.

Portfolio’s & Parent / Teacher Conferences: Your child’s portfolio is an ongoing assessment of his/her growth throughout the Pre-K school year.  The focus is on the “whole child”, which makes the portfolio very detailed and concise.   We will be sending your child’s portfolio home at the end of December for you to review.  Parent/teacher conferences will take place in early January.  The conference schedules will be posted mid-December. It is always a rewarding for us to meet and discuss your child’s growth. (
Holiday Party Sign-up:  A letter will be sent out mid-December with details of our holiday celebration and a snack sign-up will be posted on our Parent Boards. Thank you!
Special Events:
Gingerbread boys and girls will be visiting our classroom very soon! 
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~ YUMMY, YUMMY GINGERBREAD~




     Mrs. Kaylee and Ms. Hannah
